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Attendees:  Brian Toy, Chris Hwang, Daniel Schulman, Dave Campbell, Jason Patton, Jennifer 
Stanley, Karen Smulevitz, Midori Tabata, Robert Raburn, Nathan Landau, Chris Kidd, Dan Tischler, 
Darian Avelino

 
Topic Discussion/Decisions/Action Items 

1. Introductions, 
Appointment of 
note taker 

Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Chair, Chris Hwang.  Rebecca 
Saltzman agreed to take notes. 

2. Approval of 
Meeting 
Minutes 

Minutes of the September meeting approved by consensus. 

3. Redwood Rd & 
35th Ave Traffic 
Study 

Staff from the Transportation Services Division provided an overview of this 
study that responds to a community request to calm traffic on Redwood Rd 
and 35th Ave between MacArthur Blvd and Mountain Blvd. 
 
This study was conducted because multiple collisions of fatalities along 
Redwood Road and complaints that fast cards made it hard to cross. A road 
diet is being studied to reduce lanes and add bike lanes on both sides of the 
street from MacArthur to Aliso. At a well attended community meeting in 
Redwood Heights, the community members favored the road diet. However, 
councilmembers have said that most of the people who have contacted them 
have opposed the road diet. Staff has met with AC Transit and they are 
looking into how this may effect their service. 
 
The project is in design phase and the design should be completed by the end 
of the year. Funding should be available for construction next year. There are 
also plans to modify the road from Aliso to the Safeway, but this would 
happen far into the future. Another possible plan is to add bulbouts at marked 
crossings. Speed radar signs and a guard rail have already been installed at 
Jordan because cars have left the road and one fatality occurred there. 
 
Dave Campbell said that the bike lanes should continue to MacArthur or there 
should be some transition, like sharrows. Nathan Landau said that AC Transit 
wanted to see some bus stops move to the far side of the street. Jason Patton 
mentioned that 35th Avenue is in the countywide bike plan so could qualify for 
BAAQM funding for the road diet. Chris Kidd raised a concern about bike 
speeds in the downhill bike lane.  
 
Dave Campbell made a motion to support the project with a bike transition to 
MacArthur. Rebecca Saltzman seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously. 

4. 40th 
St/MacArthur 
BART Bicycle 

Jason Patton provided an update on bicycle improvements around the 
MacArthur BART station. This corridor is in the bike plan, and two parts are 
moving forward. The 41st Street portion should be constructed in 2012 and the 
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Access Project 
Update 

MacArthur lane reduction should be completed in the summer of 2012. 
 
In 2005-2006 Oakland studied a road diet for 40th Street, but AC Transit had 
concerns. In 2007-2008 Oakland studied narrowing the median from 16 feet to 
10 feet to make room for bike lanes, and in 2009 staff submitted a grant 
application for the design of this (MTC approved funding in 2010). 
Neighborhood groups had landscaped the median and were upset by this 
proposal so narrowing but elongating the median was considered. This would 
be done by getting rid of some turn pockets, but this was determined to be too 
complex (it would take up time from other projects). 
 
Now staff is looking at shared bike lanes with an experimental treatment of 
green pavement centered in the right traffic lane with sharrows superimposed. 
Long Beach has used this treatment. Management, engineering staff, the City 
of Emeryville, and the funding source support this treatment. AC Transit and 
Emery Go Round have concerns but will not oppose it. 
 
California code doesn't allow for green pavement so the project needs state 
and federal approval. The California Bicycle Advisory Committee and the 
California Traffic Control Devices Committee must approve the use of green 
pavement. This is a big hurdle because CTCDC is concerned about green 
pavement being used both for bike lanes and for conflict zones (sharrows). If 
the state approves the project, construction could occur in fall of 2012. 
 
Long Beach has seen a big increase in bikes on the street and a decrease in 
bikes on sidewalks and in the door zone since installing the green pavement. 
 
Chris Kidd recommended that signs would be needed that say that bikes may 
use the full lane. 

5. Bi-annual bike 
projects status 
update 

Jason Patton and Jennifer Stanley provided an update on the bike projects 
status. (See list of projects and map.) 
 
Most recently staff has worked on Shattuck, 10th, and Harrison/Oakland. 
 
The status list and map stay updated online. 

6. Bike/ped count 
program and 
collision 
analysis 

Jason Patton presented on a new program that consists of bike and pedestrian 
counts at key intersections, and an analysis of bike and pedestrian involved 
collisions. (See handout and map.) 
 
Staff did counts in 2011 and coordinated with ACTC and MTC. Oakland 
counted 19 intersections, ACTC counted at 14, and MTC at 3, for a total of 36 
intersections. These same intersections will be counted every year. Staff chose 
gateway locations for bikes and counted pedestrians, but the locations were 
not chosen for pedestrian traffic. Staff plans to open source the raw data 
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collected. 
 
A citywide collision analysis was also completed. (See handout and map.) 
Almost all collisions reported involved motor vehicles. Ped collisions are 
going down. The number of bike collisions is level, but since biking has 
increased, the rate is going down. 

7. Announcements, 
suggestions for 
next meeting topics  

Midori Tabata will send out a survey and go to meetings for the countywide 
transportation plan. Jason Patton provided a handout on the new Alameda 
shuttle schedule. 
 

8. Adjournment Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Handouts (attached): 
Redwood Rd/35th Ave draft bike lane design plans 
Bikeway projects tracking spreadsheet and map 
Bike/ped collision maps 
Alameda County Transportation Commission meeting handout 






















